




RAPID, DISCREET CARE FOR THOSE AT RISK OF HIV by Leslie Tamura 
 
I did not know much about the HIV/AIDS epidemic in the District—outside of what I had 
learned during the Kaiser intern orientation briefing—so when a local health clinic 
reached out to The Washington Post claiming to offer a unique HIV/AIDS service model 
for its patients, I was excited and a little nervous. I knew writing about an HIV/AIDS 
program for an area with the highest HIV/AIDS case rate in the country would be a 
challenging opportunity.  
 
But what looked like a tricky job turned out to be a chance for me to develop my skills as 
a reporter and a web producer. This was the first time I was able to use both my web 
and writing backgrounds. 
 
The initial story was that this local health clinic had streamlined its model of HIV/AIDS 
care. Patients who had fallen out of care, those recently diagnosed and those who 
thought they might have been exposed to the disease could come to this local clinic, ask 
for “red carpet service,” and be able to meet with their entire health care team within 
hours. No one had to mention, “HIV/AIDS.”  
 
The little story about a single health clinic, however, turned into a larger story because 
several other clinics offered similar programs. Nonetheless, it was a worthwhile story 
educating the community about what options were available to getting HIV/AIDS care. 
 
A week before the story was scheduled for publication, my editors asked me if there 
were any photos or graphics to go with the piece. I had nothing, but I offered to make a 
Google Map, pinpointing all of the clinics offering the service.  
 
I thought it would be an easy task: I would use GoogleMap technology to just submit all 
of the clinics’ addresses.  
 
It wasn’t so easy. The Washington Post was changing its content management system, 
and there was some concern about how my map would work on the website.  
 
Collaborating with a couple web producers and using what little HTML coding 
experience I had, however, I was able to create a GoogleMap, embed it with my article 
as well as develop my own page featuring this map of “Red Carpet” clinics.  
 
The Washington Post has done extensive reporting on the District’s HIV/AIDS epidemic, 
and I’m happy to have contributed a story and an interactive map to the overall 
coverage.  
 
This article, which originally ran on September 14, 2010, has been reproduced in its entirety on 
our website with permission from The Washington Post. 
 
View Interactive Map here: 
http://www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2010/09/13/AR2010091304496.html 
 
 


